
Friday 4th October 2024

Ysgol Cynfran – Newsletter

Important Dates
Tues 8th October
Open Parents’ Evening
3.00/3.15-5.00 – call in

Weds 9th October
Cynfran Pre-School Open 
Day – 3.30-5.00. All welcome.

Thurs 10th October
World Mental Health Day –
wear yellow

Thurs 10th October
MW Sports (please note that 
the session on Thurs 24th

October is cancelled but will 
be carried over to Thurs 7th

November)

Tues 15th October
Dosbarth Dulas – Welsh 
Mountain Zoo

Mon 21st October
Intensive swimming sessions 
start for Dosbarth Elian and 
Year 5

Wed 23rd October
Dosbarth Dolwen & 
Dosbarth Marian – Celtic 
trip, Park Hall Farm

Thurs 24th October
Ceri – Family Worker 
9.00am.  All welcome.

Thurs 24th October
School Disco (see notice 
board for details)

October Half Term
School closes Friday 25th

October
School re-opens Monday 4th

November

Dolwen Road, 
Llysfaen, LL29 8SS
01492 517326 
www.ysgolcynfran.co.uk
pennaeth@cynfran.conwy.sch.uk

News from Acting Head
The weeks are flying by so quickly and I have enjoyed seeing your 
children enjoying their learning. I have been really impressed to see 
them working together and independently and I’m sure you will be 
impressed when they show you their work next week. 

Parents’ evening will be on Tuesday 8th October from 3/3.15 - 5pm. This 
will be a chance for you to drop in with your child so they can show you 
the work they have done so far this year and where they spend their 
days. The teachers will be there for you to see how they have settled in 
these first few weeks. If you need a more private meeting, let your 
child’s class teacher know. Staff are always at the gates at the end of the 
day and always happy to speak to you on the phone if you collect from 
different exit points.

The book fair will be open after school on Monday, Tuesday and 
Wednesday next week. There are discounted books available to buy (see 
Notice Board). Pop in for a browse when you collect your child from 
school. 

Dosbarth Dolwen, Marian and Elian are now all set up on SeeSaw. This 
is a platform for teachers to share your child’s learning with you. Letters 
will be coming home with your child shortly with log in details for you.

Next Thursday 10th October is World Mental Heath Day. To mark the 
day, we will be inviting children to wear yellow to school if they want 
to. 

Do you know anyone with green fingers who would be happy to help 
our gardening club? We need some help to start creating our vegetable 
garden and would love to hear from any local experts that could help us. 

The children in many classes have either been out on trips or are 
planning to go soon. It is fantastic that we are able to offer these 
opportunities, but we are very aware that this can put financial pressure 
on families. We are thinking about booking to go to the Panto in Venue 
Cymru before Christmas for an estimated cost of £15.00 per child, but 
before we do, we are keen to hear your views. Please follow the link to 
answer the short survey that will help us decide what to do -
https://forms.office.com/e/snLjWiFQWA

Have a lovely weekend. 

Kind regards, 

Beth Hughes
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Notice Board (1)

Birthday Celebrations
Jasmine C (Elian)
Greyson (Betws)
Azat (Dolwen)
Olivia H (Dolwen)
Logan (Dulas)
Louie H (Marian)

Seren Yr Wythnos
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin:  Betsy
Dosbarth Dulas:  Mille
Dosbarth Betws:   Esmerelda
Dosbarth Dolwen:  Isabelle
Dosbarth Marian:  Euan
Dosbarth Elian:  Tomos

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin:  Noah
Dosbarth Dulas:  Hunter
Dosbarth Betws:   Indianna
Dosbarth Dolwen:  CJ
Dosbarth Marian:  Daisy
Dosbarth Elian:  Megan

REMINDER
Please ring 

school
as early as 
possible

if your child is 
going to be 

absent

Safeguarding
Our Designated Safeguarding 
Officers are Mrs Beth Hughes, 

Mrs Cora Williams & Mr 
Emberton.  If you need to talk to 

us about any concerns, please 
contact us at School.

MW Sports 
Please note that the 

session on Thurs 
24th October is 

cancelled but will 
be carried over to 

Thurs 7th

November.

Class News
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin: have been having lots of fun in the outdoor area, in the mud kitchen, water 
tray and even painting the letter 'd' on the fence.
Dosbarth Dulas: have been enjoying the Pumpkin Soup story and practising our sounds! We have 
been able to enjoy the pumpkin patch role play area too!
Dosbarth Betws: we managed to get out onto the Pump Track. It was great to see how enthusiastic all 
the children were and how the learners gave it their best effort and kept trying. Fingers crossed for 
some more dry weather.
Dosbarth Dolwen: have been researching early Celtic Tribes this week, as well as participating in an 
online lesson all about Tremendous Trees.
Dosbarth Marian: have been learning about decimals and fractions.  They have also worked hard on 
creating presentations on three of the Celtic tribes who settled in Wales.  Next week we will be 
learning more about Hillforts local to us. 
Dosbarth Elian:  began a Digital Dialogue project about politics in preparation for our meeting with 
Darren Millar. We also sent our application forms to Rupert Fredrick and are awaiting a reply. We 
have been busy completing tests and are glad they are over.

Donate to Rhea’s Fundraiser
Every donation, no matter the 
amount, makes a real difference for 
her family by easing some financial 
stress during this challenging 
period.
http://gofund.me/508e005d
Thank you

http://gofund.me/508e005d


Our week in pictures …

Sports Captains sharing walk to school data with
school and promoting Walk to School Month.



Our week in pictures …



Our week in pictures …



Notice Board (2)

The book fair will be open after school on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday next week. There are discounted 
books available to buy. Pop in for a browse when you collect your child from school. 

FOR SALE 
School Book 

Bags
£4.00 each 

(parentpay)


